Derek Stafford

Amber Valley Borough Council

Local Plan Review

P O Box 18

Town Hall

Ripley DE5 3SZ

8th March 2006

Dear Mr Stafford,

Amber Valley Review Local Plan – Further Proposed Modifications

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation an opportunity to comment on the Council’s Further Proposed Local Plan Modifications.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course, and being notified in writing of the withdrawal, adoption, approval or rejection of the proposals. .

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern and East Midlands Regions)

Further Modification No.3                                                                          Object

Paragraph 3.21 states that although no housing provision is made at district level beyond 2011, provision can be made for then based on an interim basis by using the proportions by district of the overall Joint Structure Plan housing requirement for 1991-2011 against the Regional Spatial Strategy for the East Midlands. However, the problem with such an approach as the HBF sees it, is that the current RSS has an inbuilt housing under-provision, which the new RSS will be forced to address. Therefore, the Council will need to be flexible on future housing provision given that housing requirements within the new RSS are likely to be significantly higher as a result of both this, and the latest household projection figures.  

Furthermore, national guidance as set out in Draft PPS3 is now advocating making provision for 15 years housing supply.

Consequently, the HBF dispute the statement in paragraph 3.22 that ‘it is not considered that any additional sites need to be identified for housing development, either within the Belper-Ripley Sub-Area or elsewhere in Amber Valley’.

Further Modification – APPENDIX 3                                                          Object

The proposed modification states that ‘ in considering proposals for new housing development, the Borough Council will therefore apply the above standards for specific types of sizes of dwellings, to ensure an average of no more than 1.5 car parking spaces per dwelling.

It is stated that the above change is being made to reflect the Government’s emphasis on securing sustainable residential environments. However, rigid national policy on this matter is now changing. Draft PPS3 (December 2005) now states in paragraph 20 that ‘local planning authorities should develop parking policies for their plan area with local stakeholders and local communities having regard to expected car ownership for planned housing in different locations, the efficient use of land and the importance of promoting good design’.

The text should be amended to reflect the more realistic and flexible approach now being advocated nationally towards car parking provision.

